
 
 

 

 

 

Hello Lowell Families and Community! 

Currently we are seeing an increase in the number of athletic events being cancelled 
due to Covid and Covid related issues. While athletics continue to be of high 
importance to us for both our district and our athletes, we often have no control over 
the cancellations of these events or the amount of notice we are given. We are doing 
our best to reschedule when it is feasible. We appreciate your patience and hope that 
you all know how much it saddens us each time we must make the announcement 
that an event, match or game is cancelled.  

This month is School Board Appreciation Month. For those of you who don’t know, our 
esteemed board members are Michael J. Galvin, chair; Dionne Plahn, vice-chair; 
Suzanne Kintzley; Jim Chapman; and Jason Prenevost. Each month you may see these 
five board members dealing with issues for a couple of hours at a board meeting. What 
you don’t see is the hours of reading and research that goes into preparation for each 
meeting. There are often phone calls, emails, and consultations throughout the month 
so that they are informed and up to date on the happening in Lowell so that they can 
best serve our district and students. Annually they participate in trainings and 
conferences to be the best leaders possible. You might be saying, “but they are 
probably paid pretty well for all of that work and responsibility,” but you would be 
mistaken. Our board members all volunteer their time, often sacrificing work and family 
time to ensure that our students are receiving the best education possible. If you see 
one of these #schoolboardsuperheros out and about, please take a moment to thank 
them for all that they do. We wouldn’t be here without them. 

Our next school board meeting will be January 24, 2022, at 6:00pm. Feel free to join us 
on Facebook Live and see our board in action! 

As always, be safe, healthy, and kind! 


